December 16, 1957

The Commission on Education met December 16, 1957 with the following
members present: Mr. Allen, Mr. Angier, Mrs. Aydlett, Mrs. Bookout,
Mr. Chewning, Miss Glass, Miss Johnson, Rev. Gueen, Rev Shoaf, Mr.
Umstead, - Nr. Whitfierd. :

Miss Elizabeth Johnson presided.

It was reported that Intermediate Department repairs are undone.
Official Board has not yet approved 5th year kindergarten repairs
because of Quarterly Conference instead of regular Official Board
meeting.

Open house was held in Childeen's Division. Shoaf reported good
work in Children's Division.

Youth Departemnt - library nook is done. Mrs. Brinkley helps in
Intermediate Department. MNr. Whitford moved, Allen seconded that
basketball teams be approved and bills paid.,

Mr. Whitford moved that entire list of church school teachers be
published in bulletin at beyginning of next quarter, Passed.

Adult Dovision - Two meetings of adult obuncil have been held. There
is no adult superintendent yet.

Six Boy Scouts have made application for God and Country award.

In response to Dr. Kale's question - Will Duke Memorial take approximately
four of his students to help in church school during spring semester ?
Chewning moved, Whitford seconded that we would be glad to use as

many students as we can place. Passed.

Mission Study program for Senior and Intermediate MYF will be on Jépan.

Mr. Allen moved that family nights be held as often as we can. January
or early February date tentative. J Vo gpree

Mr. Whitford moved, Bookout seconded that one personyplus someone from
other group be on committee for this family night,

Themes sugpested for future family night programs were:
L. Family night on Mission theme.,

<. Home and church working together

3. New church members

4. Stewardship cultivation

Leadership training class committee will complete scanning church rell
by January lst for possible members of training class. Each Commission
member and leadership training committee members will visit poospects
for class. First class wi 11 be held 3rd Sunday in January.

Church membership class begins first Satudday in January.
Mr. Allen moved that meeting be adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Miss Elizabeth Johnson, Vice=C
Miss Laurel Glass, acting Sec.
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